

## South West Locality Committee

28 March 2019

No	Date	Report Title	Action	Action Owner	Expected completion date	Actual completion date	Comments / Onward Referral
1	24.04.18	<a href="#">Neighbourhood Environment Programme/ Community Grants Fund Report</a>	To note that an update on the allocation methodology would be provided to a future meeting.	Chief Executive / Executive Director of Place	September 2019		<p>An update on the Neighbourhood Environment Programme will be provided after the development of Localities phase 2 and future capital funding allocations which is still ongoing.</p> <p><b>A report on the Community Grants Fund will be presented to the Culture and Communities Committee.</b></p>

No	Date	Report Title	Action	Action Owner	Expected completion date	Actual completion date	Comments / Onward Referral
2	24.04.18	Motion by Councillor Corbett  Network Rail  (See <a href="#">Agenda of 24 April 2018</a> )	To agree that South West Locality officers should investigate options for improving the relationship with Network Rail within the locality, for example, in developing fast-track reporting procedures when concerns (e.g. land is often a target for fly-tipping, graffiti and other antisocial behaviour) are raised by residents to the Council. Any new procedures could be more widely adopted across the city and with other significant public landholders.	Executive Director of Place	January 2019		<b>Add to rolling actions log of Transport and Environment Committee</b>  Council Officers are continuing to pursue identification of the new Network Rail contact following departure of previous official on maternity leave.
3	19.06.18	<a href="#">Grounds Maintenance in the South West Locality</a>	1) To request a further report within one cycle to provide an update on the actions at section 3.21 with details of the improvements made and any challenges.  2) That officers would investigate the city-wide issues relating to leasing of equipment and recruitment	Executive Director of Place	September 2018  April 2019		<b>1) Closed.</b>  Report submitted to Committee on 13 September 2018.  <b>Add to rolling actions log of Transport and Environment Committee</b>

No	Date	Report Title	Action	Action Owner	Expected completion date	Actual completion date	Comments / Onward Referral
			and report to the appropriate committee.				
4	05.10.17  (action remitted from the Transport & Environment Committee August 2018)	<a href="#">Petitions for Consideration: Parking Issues in Shandon</a>	In respect of Parking Issues in Shandon, to agree that the project could move straight to stage 2 investigation stage, involving detailed survey data and consultation with residents and businesses on proposed measures, subject to clarification by officers that the majority of residents support the use of Controlled Parking and Parking Priority Protocol and clarification that it would be possible that the project could move straight into Phase 2 (point 3 of the addendum).	Executive Director of Place	Not specified		<b>Add to rolling actions log of Transport and Environment Committee</b>
5	13.09.18	<a href="#">Rolling Actions Log</a> (Living Landscape Areas)	To agree a meeting should be arranged with Councillors Dixon and Fullerton, and the Parks and Greenspace Manager to discuss living landscapes areas and do a walk around, and to add this to the Rolling Actions Log.	Executive Director of Place	April 2019		<b>Recommended for closure</b> – this meeting has taken place.

No	Date	Report Title	Action	Action Owner	Expected completion date	Actual completion date	Comments / Onward Referral
6	13.09.18	<a href="#">South West Locality Improvement Plan – Health and Social Care</a>	<p>1) To agree that officers would provide details of the scope to pilot pharmacists prescribing instead of GPs.</p> <p>2) To agree that a presentation should be given to the Committee on Child and Adolescent Mental Health and to add this to the Work Programme.</p>	<p>Chief Officer, Edinburgh Health and Social Care Partnership</p> <p>Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services - NHS Lothian</p>	<p>April 2019</p> <p>Not specified</p>		<p><b>Recommended for closure</b> –</p> <p>1) Briefing note circulated on 25 January 2019.</p> <p>2) CAMHS is an NHS function and there are no further opportunities for a presentation on its behalf.</p>
7	13.09.18	<a href="#">South West Locality Improvement Plan – Safer Communities</a>	To agree that an update would be provided to a future committee regarding the development of the Community Speed Monitoring Initiative being developed in the South West Locality.	Police Scotland	March 2019		<b>Recommended for closure</b> – on the agenda for March 2019.
8	13.09.18	<a href="#">South West Locality Policing Update</a>	To agree that a report would be brought to Committee on the domestic abuse pilot that had taken place and the good work that had been carried out in the	Executive Director for Communities and Families	25 April 2019		<b>Recommended for closure</b> – Presentation on the pilot on the agenda for the meeting of the Locality

No	Date	Report Title	Action	Action Owner	Expected completion date	Actual completion date	Comments / Onward Referral
			South West Locality.				Committee on 25 April 2019.
9	13.09.18	<a href="#">Grounds Maintenance in the South West Locality</a>	<p>1) To investigate why grass verges in some areas in the south west locality had not been cut and to inform Councillor Fullerton.</p> <p>2) To agree that the Locality Manager's team would work together with Alan Bell's team to identify hotspots where litter accumulated in grassy areas, to identify if these areas were pedestrianised areas and provide information to Councillor Webber.</p> <p>3) To agree that the outcome of the review on Living Landscapes would be shared with the Committee and to look at the current location of floral meadows and the potential to move them elsewhere.</p>	Executive Director of Place	April 2019	September 2018	<p><b>Add to rolling actions log of Transport and Environment Committee</b></p> <p>1) <b>Closed</b> – completed on 14 September 2018 and all Ward 2 Councillors notified.</p>

No	Date	Report Title	Action	Action Owner	Expected completion date	Actual completion date	Comments / Onward Referral
			4) To agree a report on community growing initiatives in the south west locality to a future Committee, to invite representatives from the Edinburgh and Lothians Greenspace Trust to a future meeting of the Committee to add these items to the work programme.		March 2019		<b>Recommended for closure</b> – on the agenda for March 2019.
10	13.09.18	<a href="#">Budget Commitment to Cycling in 2016/17 and 2018/19 Cycling Programme</a>	<p>1) To agree that clarity would be provided to Councillor Graczyk about why there were no cycling projects in the south west locality being funded from the capital budget, and to ask Ewan Kennedy and his team about how the budget allocation for cycling projects in all localities was determined.</p> <p>2) To agree that Ewan Kennedy and the Active Travel Team would be invited to attend the next Committee meeting to give a presentation on the</p>	Executive Director of Place	Not specified		2) <b>Closed</b> – presentation was provided at the November 2018

No	Date	Report Title	Action	Action Owner	Expected completion date	Actual completion date	Comments / Onward Referral
			<p>cycle network and to clarify why there had not been investment in active travel projects in the south west locality and to add this to the work programme.</p> <p>3) To agree that the Convener would liaise with the Convener of the Transport and Environment Committee about the issues raised regarding the lack of funding for active travel projects in the south west locality.</p>		Not specified		committee.
11	29.11.18	<p>Motion by Councillor Corbett</p> <p>Welcome Signs for Craiglockhart</p> <p>(See <a href="#">Agenda of 29 November 2018</a>)</p>	To agree that the Convener would agree an appropriate way forward with transport officers before the January 2019 meeting	Convener / Executive Director of Place	March 2019		
12	31.01.19	<a href="#">Work Programme</a>	To agree to add a report on plans for CCTV installation at Saughton Park	Executive Director for Communities and Families	Not specified		<b>Add to rolling actions log of Culture and Communities Committee</b>

No	Date	Report Title	Action	Action Owner	Expected completion date	Actual completion date	Comments / Onward Referral
13	31.01.19	<a href="#">Rolling Actions Log</a>	To agree that a walkabout tour of Living Landscapes would be organised in each ward.	Councillor Fullerton – Ward 7; Councillor Webber – Ward 2; Councillor Arthur – Ward 8	Not specified		<b>Recommended for closure</b> – action is for Ward Councillors and does not need to be remitted to an Executive Committee.
14	31.01.19	<a href="#">Viewforth Bridge Update</a>	To request a report back to the first meeting of the Locality Committee after the summer recess on the outcomes of the traffic modelling exercise.	Executive Director of Place	August 2019		<b>Add to rolling actions log of Transport and Environment Committee</b>
15	31.01.19	<a href="#">Annual Review of Major Events in Parks 2017/2018</a>	To agree that the Convener would liaise with Councillors Macinnes and Wilson about the issues raised in relation to permission for events in parks.	Convener	Not specified		